MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

ELMSTED PARISH COUNCIL ON 28th SEPTEMBER 2017
Present:

Cllr Argar (Chair)


Cllr Bevan




Cllr Burge



Cllr Castle




Cllr Francesconi 


Cllr Phipps 

Cllr Carey and 1 member of public in attendance

	





To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllr Mrs Rountree.

	

	2
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	Cllr Argar declared a personal interest in the planning application for Orchard Cottage.

	

	3
	Minutes of the last meeting
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

	

	4
	Matters Arising
	

	
	The noticeboard replacement has been erected.  The District Councillors have offered to pay for this.
The car park upgrade at the Village Hall has been completed.  Cllr Carey suggested that the Village Hall could use some sensor lights for when the hall is in darkness, Cllr Carey offered to assist with this project financially.

	

	5
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Clerk had circulated all correspondence.


	

	6
	Finance
	

	
	A copy of the financial report and a budget v expenditure was distributed to all Councillors.

I. To note the Parish Council’s financial position
There is £1998.07 in the bank.
II. To authorise any payments.
There were no payments to be made.

	

	9.
	Planning Applications
	

	
	The Parish Council discussed 2 Planning applications:

Y17/1030 – new vehicular access at Evington Park, other comments had been received with regard to the visibility splay and the archaeological nature of this site.  Cllr Burge is to further research this application and respond on behalf of the Council accordingly.
Y17/1018 – Car barn at Orchard Cottage, the Parish Council has no objections to raise regarding this application.

Applications Y17/0782 Elmfield, Y17/0566 The Thorn and Y17/0373 Wigmore had all been decided.


	

	10
	District/City Councillors
	

	
	Cllr Carey reported that because of the planned Garden Town at Otterpool, Shepway are one of the only areas in kent that do not have to find additional land for building on.  The Government has a “Housing infrastructure fund”.  Shepway has applied to this fund for a grant of £250million towards the infrastructure at Otterpool, meaning the surgeries and schools etc could be built ahead of the housing.  The Government are after 10 projects over the country as a whole.
Traffic notices have now been made for the 50mph restriction on the Stone Street to enable turning in to Thorn Lane and Curtis lane.

Over 50% of residents Council Tax is spent on Social Services, this is an increase of over 15% in just over a decade.  The number of elderly people in Kent is due to increase further in the future.  The health service and County Council are both under pressure because of this and are working towards establishing a transfer of care package to enable the hospital patients to return home as soon as they are able.

Cllr Carey suggested that pot holes need to be reported as the number of problems reported is data that is used when prioritising work.  If pot holes are reported, white-lined and not filled then contact Pauline Rockett with the report number.

	

	11
	Public Participation
	

	
	The public had no comments to make


	

	12
	Any Other Business
	

	
	There was no other business to discuss.
 
	

	13
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Thursday December 14th 2017.

.
	

	
	The meeting closed at 8.10pm
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

